École Our Lady of the Rosary School

ECOLE
OUR LADI
OF THE ROS

4520 Ryders Ridge Boulevard Sylvan Lake, Alberta T4S 0E1

Phone: 403-343-2568 Fax: 403-887-9943 www.orlschool.ca

November 26, 2020

Dear parents and guardians,

Yesterday, you would have received information directly from Red Deer Catholic Regional Schools' Superintendent, Kathleen Finnigan, regarding the recent COVID-19 measures the province has put in place. Please know that we will continue to provide you with information as we receive it.

As ÉOLRS is a Pre-K to Grade 4 school, we continue to have in person learning. In person learning will continue until Friday, December 18 when we enter into our two week Christmas break. As per the announcement on November 24, we will be returning to at home learning for the week of January 4th until January 8th. We will communicate to you what this at home learning will look like for January 4-8 at a later date. Students will return to in person learning Monday, January 11.

We have many protocols in place that support risk mitigation. These include staggered entry/exit, teaching about proper hygiene, enhanced cleaning, two recess streams among other safety protocols. We would encourage you to read the Parent/Student School Re-Entry Handbook which highlights protocols and gives information regarding practices our division has implemented. This handbook is updated as protocols change.

Again, we thank you for your support and for working alongside us during these uncertain times. The safety of our students and staff will continue to be a priority as we take our direction from the Alberta Government, the Chief Medical Officer and our superintendent.

As these are unprecedented times, we continue to trust in the Lord with all our hearts, leaning on each other for support and companionship. Please feel free to contact us if you have any questions or concerns.

Yours in Christ,

Rob Coumont

Lisa Alford

Principal

Vice Principal